Sports Newsletter

LOVE RESPECT HONESTY PERSEVERANCE

Welcome to the St. Andrews Sports Newsletter!

Once again it has been a fantastic term of sporting achievements for St Andrews Primary school who have seen many pupils compete in a wide range of competitions within the local area. Throughout this newsletter there will sport reports written by the children to keep you updated.

Kind Regards, the PE team: Mr Littlewood, Mrs Press and Miss Taylor

Dodgeball

On 12th November 2018 a group of Y5 & 6 children competed in a Dodgeball competition at Ramsey Academy. There were 7 teams which were competing. We came third but the team that came second broke the rules because they didn't have enough girls, so this gave us the opportunity to advance to the next round. We are very pleased with our results and we thoroughly enjoyed the experience

Written by the Dodgeball Team



Year 4 After-school Golf Club



Boccia

Congratulations to Adam & Ewan Finch, Rhys Simpson, Emily Burlong and Joshua McPherson who represented St Andrew's for the first time at the recent L2 Boccia competition. The children worked well as a team and played 3 games in their group, winning two which meant they went through to the Semi-Final. They won their semi-final and played an incredible game to win their final match and as a result, the overall competition. This meant that St

Andrews qualified for the Level 3 Boccia competition. In January, they travelled to Redbridge to compete against 16 other teams. They once again played extremely well and finished in a fantastic 4th place. What an amazing result especially as none of our team had played Boccia before!



Teddylympics

Congratulations to a group of our Year 1's who represented St Andrew's for the first time at the recent Y1 Teddylympics event. The children worked well as a team and took part in 12 different indoor mini Sportshall athletics activities. They demonstrated all of the core St Andrews values and thoroughly enjoyed themselves!

Kurling

On Wednesday, 9th January 2019 a team from St Andrews took part in a Kurling competition at Ramsey Academy. The team was made up of Harley Whitelock, Edward Blower, Jessica Little and Isabel Hume.

There were 14 teams competing in the competition. We won our first 3 matches, which meant we went through to the semi-final, where we had a draw against the other team. This meant that when all the points were added up, we came 4th out of the 14 teams.

Written by the Kurling Team



MDSA Training

One of our aims at St Andrews school is to ensure all children have an active and healthy lifestyle. To promote this, four of our mid-day assistants have taken part in 'Active Breaks'. This allows for more games and sports to be run at lunch time available for all children. Watch this space for new activities and news from our pupils!

PE Kits

Can I please kindly ask all parents to ensure PE Kits are labelled and bought in for every PE lesson. Each child should have trainers and, joggers and jumpers for the cooler weather.

Extra-curricular Clubs

We have a range of active clubs children can take part in.

Tue Lunch - KS2 Football

Tue A/S - Y4-6 Running (w.b 28.01)

Wed A/S - KS1/2 Football

Thu Lunch –Y5/6 Netball

Thu A/S - KS2 Tennis

